McLean Youth Soccer Association

 Annual Membership Meeting
March 14, 2011
McLean High School Auditorium
Meeting Called to Order at 7:30 PM by MYS Chairman, Maureen Dalbec.

The Chairman welcomed all the club members in attendance, which included MYS volunteer Board Members, MYS’ professional staff of Technical Directors, Age Group Directors and Coaches as well as MYS MPS/Travel Team Managers and all volunteer Coaches, Assistant Coaches and Age Group Coordinators in the Recreation Program.
2010-2011 Year in Review

Chairman Dalbec reviewed the highlights of the 2010-11 seasonal year for MYS which including more than 3,200 players participating in our programs during the Fall and Spring seasons. 
Recreation Program:

· U5 Soccer for children in Pre-K continues to be a popular program offering.
· TOP Soccer serves more than a dozen players with special needs each season.  Players in MYS’ Travel and MPS Programs are the incredible youth volunteers who help the TOP Soccer players enjoy learning to play soccer every week.

· MYS established the new U8 Juniors program during the Fall season as a pilot program and we have received great feedback.

· MYS is one of the largest clubs in the Suburban Friendship League, or SFL, registering more than 40 teams.   SFL is a Northern Virginia Travel League for Recreation Players.

· Our teams participate and very successfully in the Recreation All Star Tournaments every Fall (Herndon) and Spring (FPYC).

Travel Program:
· Clyde Watson, MYS’ MPS Technical Director was named VYSA Girls Competitive Coach of the Year for 2010 and also Region 1 Girls Coach of the Year.
· MYS is rated the #1 Girls Club in VA and #17 Girls Club in the US

· Dragons and Strikers were both Region 1 Champions and advanced to the National Championship.
MYS Key Initiatives for 2011 were Reviewed

Field Development Initiative

· Linway Terrace field opened this past fall and will be available to MYS teams for practice and games this spring.

· If all continues on schedule Spring Hill #7 may be ready for play in the Fall

· MYS Field will have a new type of Bermuda grass installed late this Spring
· Conversations are on-going regarding other fields in the community.

MYS Inaugural Tournament (Spring & Fall)
· March 19-20 
(U9 – U14 Girls)

· March 26-27      (U9-U14 Boys)
· Registration was very successful; a sell out in some age groups.

· Labor Day Tournament (U15+ Teams)

· Sponsors include Adidas, Rolls Royce, AES and Game Day.

MYS has Announced New League Participation for its Travel Program
· ECNL  – U14 and older girls
· NPL  – U14 and U15 boys
Steve Bender, from VYSA
Gave a very informative discussion on player concussions, what to look for when two players have collided, and the serious effect they can have on a player unless a player is removed from the game.  He recommended that all players who show signs of a concussion should be evaluated by a health care professional immediately and should not return to play without permission from a health care professional to do so.

Provided a handout for coaches and parents to keep as a reference on the “signs of concussions”.  The handout will be available on the MYS website.

Board of Directors Election

Peter Freire, MYS Vice-Chairman and head of the Nominating Committee explained the process of the nomination and election and then presented the slate of Officers to be voted on.  He called for any candidates to be nominated from the floor.  Hearing no nominations or discussions   Names were presented and shown on an overhead screen for a vote of the membership.

Board Position


Term

Candidate

Vice-Chair



2-year

Peter Freire

Treasurer



2-year

Eric Reed

Deputy Travel Director


1-year

Markus Rodlauer

Recreation Director 


2-year

Jane Scott-Jones

IT Director



2-year

Juan Aguilar

Sportsmanship (R&D) Director

2-year

Jose Ochoa

Strategic Advisor


1-year

OPEN

At Large (MYA Rep)


1-year

Amy Lekstutis
Peter asked for a show of hands to vote.   The Slate was approved as presented to the membership.

MYS Financial Review 

Eric Reed, MYS Treasurer, reviewed key points of the FY 2010, noting it was a success and that all MYS programs are self-funding and contribute to the club’s success.   All outstanding debt was paid off in July 2010.
He expects FY 2011 to be another success, with no fee increase for most of the programs.  Eric Reed also reviewed MYS payments for Linway Terrace Park field and the upcoming completion of Spring Hill Rec field #7.  The Treasurer stressed that the club’s financials and expenses are well controlled.
Risk Management 
Eric reminded the Coaches that they are responsible for the safety of the children and reviewed policies to ensure that the children and coaches themselves are protected.

MYSA’s Annual Meeting was concluded at 8:05 PM.  

Immediately following, Travel and MPS Coaches and Managers remained in the auditorium to meet with the Travel and Technical Directors, while the Recreation Coaches and Age Group Coordinators moved to the cafeteria for a pre-season meeting run by the Recreation Director Jane Scott Jones and Deputy Recreation Director Suzanne Deitch.
Minutes of MYS’ Annual Meeting respectfully submitted by Eileen Hopkins, MYS Club Administrator.
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